(@ GFWC Contemporary Women of North County

May 11, 2020 ¢ Meeting Minutes
Zoom Session
President Marianne F. called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.

WELCOME NEW MEMBER & GUEST: Marianne F. introduced new member Rhonda R. and
guest Bonnie B.

MEETING MINUTES: Marianne F. reminded members that the March meeting's minutes are
on the website under 'Meeting & Membership information. (There was no meeting in April.)

TREASURER'S REPORT: Marianne F. and Jeanne H. discussed the budget. Reserve account
is adequately funded.

FUNDRAISING/COST CUTTING:

San Diego Fair/Premier Foods Update: Ann L. reported that the San Diego County Fair has
been canceled. Also, it's undecided when the horse racing season will open. No fundraising is
possible at this time.

Storage Unit: Marianne F. said there will be a cost savings of $1,050 this year due to Jeanne H.
allowing CWONC to store their supplies in her garage.

PALOMAR DISTRICT: Marianne F. informed the members that the Executive Board has
discussed CWONC's considering ending its affiliation with GFWC Palomar District. Kathy M.
is investigating the pros and cons, and will keep members informed through e-mail. The
members will have the final vote as to whether we stay or leave.

SERVICE PROJECTS:

Sewing Face Masks & Bears: Kathy M. reported that the members have sewn over 400 face
masks that were donated to Palomar Health and Casa de Amparo. Members have been cutting
out bears for a future sewing project.

Twisted Stitchers: Madeline C. said that there is still a need for hats for homeless, cancer
patients, babies, migrant workers and baby blankets and lap blankets. Yarn is available.



Recap: Solutions for Change Food Drive: Sue W. reported that donations that CWONC
delivered were valued at $500. Rebecca B. said that dinner will not be served during the
summer. CWONC will do another food drive .

Interfaith Sack Lunches: Gina E. said she made 95 sack lunches that she delivered to
Interfaith. She also delivered some toiletry Kkits.

Scholarships: Ann L. reported that Madison S. from Mira Costa College received the $2,000
scholarship. She will speak at the July CWONC meeting.

MEMBERSHIP:

Anniversaries: Joy S. reported that Sandy R. and Jeanne H. will each receive their 5-year pin.
Linda B. will receive her 10-year pin, and Bina K. will receive her 15-year pin.

Update on Outreach/Recruitment Event: Marianne F. said that the Recruitment event will be
postponed until next year.

ANNOUNCEMENTS:

Relay for Life: Rosa R. said the relay will be in September or October. She said there will also
be a virtual relay on June 27th. She encouraged members to sign up.

Attendance: Thirty-one members attended the virtual meeting.

ADJOURNMENT: The meeting was adjourned at 7:15 p.m.



